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Tuesday 14 June – Professional Practice Day 
Just a reminder to all students and parents that next Monday is the 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday and next Tuesday 14 June is a 

Professional Practice day for all staff.  Staff will be using this day    

to finish reports and begin the proofreading process. This means 

that no students are expected at school on either day at the start of next week. I hope that every-

one can have a bit of a break while staff are finalising assessment and writing reports. 

 

Semester 2 begins Wednesday 15 June 
Semester 2 subjects begin next Wednesday following the long weekend and Professional Prac-

tice day. This means that students in Years 7 to 10 will have changes to their timetables and 

may have some new classes.  The new timetable should be up on Compass prior to next Tues-

day 

 

Year 9-11 exams  
Students in Years 9, 10 and 11 have undertaken mid-year exams this week. These exams are 
used for a variety of purposes including one way of assessing what students have learnt over 
the semester.  They are however, and more importantly, used as a good practice for students as 

they move through their schooling.  We all know that exams form a major part of assessment in 
VCE and with the changes to VCAL coming into effect next year, it is envisaged that some of 
the assessment of students undertaking a vocational pathway will include exam type testing.  I 

encourage all students to take the time to read over their exams and identify areas that they 
need to concentrate on.  I also strongly encourage students to think about how they prepared for 
their exams and what they could do differently in their preparation to help them achieve a bet-

ter result next time.  This is the basic rationale behind beginning exams at Year 9. 

Final day of the Review 
Today was the final day for our four year Review and I would like to thank everyone, including 

the parents who came in for this morning’s Parent Forum, for their input into the Pre-Review 
Self Evaluation and the review process itself.  This has been a significant body of work for the 
College and it is very clear to all concerned that the college has made some significant im-

provements over the past four years. 

Yr. 10-12 Defence Forces talk 
This morning during period 1, students in Years 10, 11 and 12 attended a presentation from the 
Australian Defence Forces. The presentation covered the wide range of opportunities there are 
within the defence forces and possible pathways for students, including scholarships and      

incentives.   

 

 

 

Principal’s report 
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Principal’s report continued 

 

Phones at School 
As I mentioned last week, we are aware that a number of students are bringing phones to 

school and not handing them in at the start of each day. As has been explained, this is a Depart-

ment policy and one that we all have to adhere to. Could parents please be aware that if stu-

dents are ringing home or texting home on their phones this is still breaking the policy.        

Students are able to ring home from the general office if this is required during the day.  

 

Uniform 
Another plug for school uniform as there are a number of students who are not in uniform.  

Please note that hoodies are not acceptable at school. 

Did you know that the school has a scarf as part of the uniform. They are very warm and avail-
able at Ramjac. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Monday 13 June – Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14 June – Professional Practice Day – No students expected at school. 

Wednesday 22 June – Diversity Dash at the Primary School 

Friday 24 June – Last day of term – 2:00pm finish 

 
Tony Hand 

Principal 

 

 

 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

There is a Pupil Free Day next Tuesday, 14th June. 
No students required at school 
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     2022 Diversity Dash 
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     MND—Ice Bucket Challenge 

              Thank you to the staff and students that happily 

volunteered and were brave enough to enter the Ice 

Bucket challenge this afternoon. Thanks once again to 

everyone that donated to the MND charity.  

More photos to come in next week’s newsletter! 
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Yr. 7 & 8 Sport 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

              Year 7 and 8 Physical Education! 

 

Over the last couple of weeks in Year 7 and 8 PE, we have 

had Jason from Football Victoria running some Football 

(Soccer) lessons with our students. These lessons have     

included some fun warm up drills and games-sense           

activities. Thank you for visiting our school and sharing with 

us your knowledge and skills of the game! 
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Yr. 8 Food  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Food Technology 
Term 2 Week 6 saw the Year 8 Food class cook Filipino Adobo and cinnamon 

scrolls. In our theory class, we started our final assessment task of redesigning 

the Aussie BBQ. The students, in pairs, found three recipes each, then decide 

which recipe they like the best. They then redesigned the recipe, created evalua-

tion questions and a shopping list. On our final week of cooking they will cook 

this recipe and evaluate the look, taste and indicate what they might change 

next time to improve it. 
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Yr. 8 Food continued 
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Yr. 9— Try a VET Day 

 
Year 9 – Try a VET day – Friday 17th June 

 

Next week the Year 9 students will be heading over to the North Central Trade Trading  

Centre to check out the range of VET (Vocational Education Training) Courses that they have 

on offer. If your child is looking to undertake an apprenticeship when they complete school 

this can lead them into that and get them ahead of others. 

 

VET allows students to include vocational studies within their secondary schools’ certificate. 

Students undertaking VET receive Nationally recognised training from either a national 

training package or accredited state curriculum which may contribute to their Certificates.  

 

Benefits of VET:   

 

Students may receive an enhanced Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR) score which 

can improve access to further education, pathways to employment or further VET  

education. Workplace experience is enhanced by access to Structured Workplace Learning 

(SWL) and possible access to School Based Apprenticeships and Traineeships (SBAT’s).  

 

Students Value VET because it...         

 

* Provides a practical focus in a wide range of industry areas.        

* Provides direct experience in industry areas. Provides an academic advantage in  

      enhancing the ATAR for specific subjects.          

* Offers employment opportunities for students who may pursue part time work while 

undertaking further study at university or other providers.  

 

Employers value VET because it...         

 

* Builds entry level skills in different industry areas.          

* Provides a practical introduction into workplace requirements.          

* Enhances employability skills.          

* Enables industry to contribute to programs within schools and community networks. 
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Math's and Science News  
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Push Up Challenge 

 
 

THE ST. ARNAUD SECONDARY COLLEGE WILL BE PARTICIPATING 
IN  

  “THE PUSH UP CHALLENGE” 
We Aim To Enhance our Fitness, Have FUN and Increase our 

awareness of Mental Health.  
Commencing on WEDNESDAY 1st JUNE.  

Our aim is to complete 3139 push ups in 24 days.  

Australians spend an average of 1 hour and 57 minutes on social media every day.   

Although social media can be a powerful tool for connection and a sense of community, 

it also poses significant risks to mental health and wellbeing, especially for teens and 

young adults.  

The culture of comparison and the reliance on positive feedback often cultivated by    

social media, can have detrimental effects on self-esteem, body image and self-

confidence.   

Studies show that social media activates the reward pathways in our brain. The receival 

of notifications stimulates dopamine release, which promotes addictive behaviours, and 

we often find ourselves losing track of time as we scroll on our screens.   

When we have this increased reliance on social media, the negative aspects of it can   

become increasingly more impactful. Constantly comparing ourselves to the people we 

see online promotes self-criticism and time spent on our screens takes away from doing 

things which protect our mental wellbeing such as spending time with friends, being in 

nature or exercising.   

Be conscious of your social media usage and regulate your screen time. By setting 

boundaries to protect our mental health we can utilise social media for its many benefits 

while still maintaining a healthy and balanced lifestyle. 

Keep an eye out for our progress as our entire school takes on this 
challenge.  
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Push Up Challenge 
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Parent Information 
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Parent Information 
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The Little White Horse 

 

By Elizabeth Goudge 
 

For a fleeting instant Maria thought she saw a little white 

horse with a flowing mane and tail, head raised, poised, 

halted in mid-flight, as though it had seen her and was 

glad.' The beautiful valley of Moonacre is shadowed by 

the memory of the Moon Princess and the mysterious 

little white horse. When Maria Merryweather comes there 

on a visit she finds herself involved with an ancient feud. 

She is determined to restore peace and happiness to the 

whole of Moonacre Valley. And Maria usually gets her 

own way.  

Magician 

 

By Raymond E. Feist 
 

“My name is pug. I was once an orphaned kitchen boy, 

with no family and no prospects, but now I am destined to 

become a master magician… 

 

War is coming to the Kingdom of the Isles from another 

world, bringing with it chaos and destruction. Pug yearns 

to train as a warrior and fight for his kingdom alongside 

his foster brother, Thomas, but instead he is forced to fol-

low a different path: a path that will lead him right into 

the heart of the enemy. And one that will change the 

course of the war—and of two worlds—forever. 

 

The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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Community Event 
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Information 
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School Holiday Activity 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Family Friendly Circus show 
and FREE Juggling Lesson! 
 
Date : 3/7/2022 
Location: Stewart Hall, St. Arnaud  
 
Running times: 
12.00pm - 12.45pm - Free Juggling Lessons 
1.00pm - 2.00pm - Trash Test Dummies – 
Circus Show 
2.00pm - 2.30pm - Meet & Greet the 
Performers 
 

Everyone put your bins out, tonight’s bin night and the Trash Test Dummies are on duty! 
This award winning, side-splitting, slapstick comedy, circus routine takes the household 
wheelie bin to new heights and delivers a dump-truck full of hilarity! “Delightfully 
intelligent, highly entertaining”  
     Herald Sun          1/2 
 

Ever wanted to run away with the circus? Now is your chance! 
From 12.00pm to 12.45pm there will be free juggling lessons for kids and adults at  
Market Square 
 

Everyone is welcome to learn how to juggle, spin plates and other outstanding skills from 
our talented circus staff. 
 

For tickets go to : 
https://linktr.ee/wanderingentertainment 
 
Any questions please contact : 
info@wanderingentertainment.com 

 
 
 

https://linktr.ee/wanderingentertainment
mailto:info@wanderingentertainment.com
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School Holiday Activity 
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COVID Update 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

June Fri 10th 3rd VSSS rehearsal-Ballarat 

 Mon  13th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 14th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 15th Semester 2 begins 

 Thurs-Wed 16th/22nd MIPS 

 Fri 17th Yr. 9 NCTTC-Try a VET day 

 Mon 20th Yr. 10 Road Smart 9am-10am 

 Tue 21st Yr. 10—12 Wimmera Career Expo 

 Wed 22nd Diversity Dash—Whole School 1:00pm @ Primary school. 

 Fri 24th End of Term 2 - Finish 2pm 

July Mon-Tues 11/12th Yr.10 Pre-Driver Ed 

 Thurs 14th SSV XC 

 Thurs 28th Comic Art Workshop—Yr. 7-10 selected students 

August Mon-Fri 1st-5th Yr. 8 Camp—Creswick 

 Wed 3rd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Thurs 4th Yr. 9/10/11—Be Wise @ 2pm 

 Thurs 4th Maths  Competition 

 Tues-Fri 9th-12th Yr. 9/10 Snow Camp 

 Wed 17th Yr.8 NCTTC Orientation  

 Fri 19th NWZ Shoot 

 Mon  22nd Parent/Teacher Interviews 9am—7pm 

Yr. 11/12 Classes running as normal 

 Wed 24th NCD Athletics  

September Tues 6th State Shoot 

 Wed-Fri 7th-9th VSSS Rehearsal Melbourne 

 Sat 10th VSSS  Concert—Melbourne 


